

WENATCHEE CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION WENATCHEE CITY HALL 129 South Chelan Wenatchee, WA 98801

Thursday, October 19, 2017 5:15 p.m.

MINUTES

Present:

Mayor Frank J. Kuntz
Councilmember Jim Bailey
Councilmember Ruth Esparza
Councilmember Lyle Markhart
Councilmember Keith Huffaker
Councilmember Mark Kulaas
Councilmember Linda Herald
Councilmember Mike Poirier

Staff Present:

Executive Services Director Allison Williams PIO/Deputy Clerk Annagrisel Alvarez Economic Development Director Steve King Public Works Director Matt Leonard Finance Director Brad Posenjak Planning Manager Glen DeVries Police Chief Steve Crown

Mayor Frank J. Kuntz called the meeting to order at 5:15 p.m.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

A. Surplus Website Update

Information Systems Director Dale Cantrell and Public Works Director Matt Leonard provided an overview and an update regarding the surplus website that the City of Wenatchee is now using to sell items that the city is surplussing. Items for sale vary and include street signs, equipment and a walnut tree. The website works with a bid system and every time that someone bids IS gets a notification to follow up with the sale.

B. Traffic Calming

Public Works Director Matt Leonard and Police Chief Steve Crown presented the Council with possibilities to implement a traffic calming system since the city receives numerous traffic complaints each year. There are different traffic calming programs that could be used but each one has phases, different time constraints and budgeting issues. The Mayor and Council wanted to start with four traffic calming devices that will be placed in areas where there is the need as determined by Engineering/Police. Lambert and Crawford were mentioned but the determination will be made by staff based on evidence.

The meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

FRANK J. KUNTZ, Mayor

ANNAGRISEL ALVAREZ, Deputy Clerk